
Queensland 
Government Minister for Transport and Main Roads 

Our ref: PET 25359 

Your ref: 10.4 Petitions 

1 9 MAR 2018 

Mr Neil Laurie 
The Clerk of the Parliament 
Parliament House 
George Street 
BRISBANE QLD 4000 

Dear Mr Laurie 

1 Wil liam Street Brisbane 4000 

GPO Box 2641, Brisbane 
Queensland 4001 Australia 

Telephone +61 7 3719 7300 
Email transportandmainroads~.imrnistenal.q ld.gov.au 

Website www.lmr.qld.gov.au 

I refer to petition number 2862-18 lodged with the Legislative Assembly by Mr Michael Crandon MP, 
Member for Co om era on 15 February 2018 about a request to duplicate the City of Gold Coast 
(CGC)-controlled Yawalpah Road approaching the Pacific Motorway Pimpama interchange (Exit 
49). 

As advised in the response to petitions 2758-17 and 2712-17 tabled on 22 June 2017, and petition 
2804-17 tabled on 8 September 2017, CGC is the agency responsible for Yawalpah Road. 

I would therefore encourage the Member to forward any future requests from his constituents 
regarding Yawalpah Road to CGC Divisional 1 Representative, Councillor Donna Gates, and the 
Divisional 3 Representative, Councillor Cameron Caldwell. 

Yours sincerely 

MARK BAILEY MP 
Minister for Transport and Main Roads 


